
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 
 
The Washington County Convention and Tourism Office, dba Greater Zion Convention & Tourism 
Office, is seeking responses to a Request for Proposal (RFP) for temporary shuttle services in 
Springdale. The Zion Shuttle system is operating at limited capacity due to the COVID-19 
Pandemic. The Zion Shuttle system has reassigned the shuttles that typically operate in the Town 
of Springdale in order to provide additional service inside the National Park. The Greater Zion 
Convention & Tourism Office desires to assist Zion National Park and the Town of Springdale 
with temporary shuttle operations this season to move people throughout the town and get people 
to and from the entrance of Zion National Park.  
 
It is anticipated that the funding to pay for the temporary shuttle services will come from the 
CARES Act. Qualified applicants should formulate a plan for shuttle services consistent with the 
following: 
 

 Three (3) ADA equipped buses (or other form of vehicle). Two (2) shuttles to operate from 
7:00 am until 9:00 pm and one (1) shuttle to operate from 9:00 am until 9:30 pm. 

 Shuttles should operate substantially similar to the attached bus schedule, with the 
exception of having a stop at the Zion Canyon Village instead of the Zion Visitor’s Center. 

 Shuttle services must be provided from July 15, 2020 until October 31, 2020. 
 COVID-19 related restrictions as outlined by the State of Utah, the Utah Department of 

Health, the Southwest Public Health Department, CDC, and Department of Transportation 
must be followed. 

 Washington County, UDOT, the Town of Springdale, and any private facilities utilized must 
be indemnified and held harmless from liability for any illness or injury related to use of 
the shuttle system. 

 Identify the expense for transportation mileage, driver wages, fuel, maintenance, 
equipment costs, insurance, cleaning and (if needed) retrofitting. Please show these 
factors broken out in the proposal. 

 Anticipated housing costs, if any, for employees. 
 Provide necessary information and reports to comply with the CARES Act. 
 Any additional items to consider, please identify with associated cost. 

 
Proposals should be submitted to the Greater Zion Convention & Tourism Office, at 20 North Main 
Street #105, St. George, Utah 84770.  Proposals must be received by Monday, July 13, 2020 at 
10:00 am.  Proposals will be opened at 10:15 on Monday, July 13, 2020 in the Greater Zion 
Convention & Tourism Office.  However, the content of the proposals or the evaluation of the 
proposals will not be discussed at the RFP opening.  
 
Washington County intends to evaluate proposals based on initial written presentations and will 
then engage in negotiations to finalize a contract. Washington County reserves the right to reject 
any or all proposals but anticipates awarding a contract to a vendor based on the most qualified 
proposal and what is deemed most cost effective and beneficial for Washington County.  
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